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June 13, 2021 

Mission Statement of St. Cecilia’s & St. Mary’s 

To be Nurtured by Christ’s Word, Supported by a Faith Loving 

Community, and to Serve the Needs of Others as Called to Minister 

   St. Joseph Church, Magdalena, Colombia (sister parish)   
 

 
 

      

MASS Sunday ** St. Cecilia 9:30 a.m. 

  St. Mary 11:15 a.m. 
** Children Liturgy, last Sunday of the month  

 Monday St. Cecilia  8 a.m. Holy Hour follows  

 Wednesday St. Cecilia  8 a.m. 

 Thursday St. Mary 8 a.m. 

 Friday St. Mary (1st Fri.) 8 a.m. Holy Hour follows 

  St. Cecilia (other Fri.) 8 a.m. 

 Saturday  St. Cecilia (last Sat.) 8 a.m. Padre Pio & Rosary Devotion 

   St. Mary (other Sat.) 8 a.m.  

Reconciliation Saturday St. Cecilia 4 to 4:30 p.m. 

  St. Mary (except last Sat.) 8:30 to 9:15 a.m. 

Religious Education Monday St. Cecilia 3:45 to 4:45 p.m. (1st thru 6th graders) 

Confirmation Prep. Wednesday St. Cecilia 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.  
   

 

11
TH

 SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME – YEAR B 
Ez 17:22-24; Ps 92; 2 Cor 5:6-10; Mk 4:26-34 

 

When talking about heaven, or the kingdom of God, people may have in their mind the holy 

images of angels and saints waiting and worshiping around the heavenly throne of the king.  We may 

think about a luxurious party, eating, drinking, singing, dancing… 

However, the kingdom of heaven according to Jesus’ parables is something humble as a farmer 

sowing the seeds, simple as the yeast mixing in flour, and small as mustard seed.  It is all about sacrifice, 

giving generously, and bearing fruits, multiplying the gifts… 

A mustard seed is very tiny, a smallest of all the seeds on the earth, but once it is sown in good 

soil, it springs up and becomes the largest of plants, and bears much fruits for the harvest. 

Some people, when talking about the future of the Church, such as the life of faith and activities 

in the parish, complain why there are many people missing Sunday Mass; they said: look at all the vacant 

seats, or look at the empty church.  I have to comfort them not to look at the negative side, but we should 

look at the positive side.  Don’t look at the empty seats, but we should see the people who are present in 

the church now, and thank God for all these small and humble mustard seeds who put all the efforts to 

build the kingdom of God here on earth. 

We can reflect on the fact of how the Church of Christ grows from a very humble beginning.  

When Jesus established the Church, there were only the Twelve Apostles.  After many ups and downs 

throughout the ages, at the end of 2019, the worldwide Catholic population exceeded 1.34 billion, which 

continued to be about 17.7% of the world’s population… 

We may agree that since Jesus Christ is the Son of the almighty God, he could have come to the 

world without any need of human assistance.  Nevertheless, he chose to be born into this world as a baby, 

the son of a poor mother and a carpenter foster-father.  Jesus, though he was God, chose to humble 

himself, to be born into the world and to die for the world, that we might be saved. 

With miracles, Jesus could have changed the world in the way he wanted without the needs of 

preaching the Gospel.  Instead, he walked from village to village to preach the good news of redemption.  

Jesus could have chosen great or powerful people to assist him.  Instead, he chose fishermen, shepherds 

and tax-collectors, twelve of the most ordinary people of his day to begin the kingdom of God on earth. 

These were surely humble beginnings for an eternal kingdom which God planned for all of us, 

for the Church, that it may grow stronger today. 

The story of humble origins of Jesus and the Church helps us to reflect on our Christian life and 

work of charity, too.  Sometimes, our helping hand in our parish, or anything we do for others, seems very 

humble, very small, but when we do this with charity, with love, then the grace of God will work through 

it, and our work will bear incredible fruits for the community. 

The late Vietnamese Cardinal Nguyen Van Thuan reflects on the greatness of our Christian 

vocation that our humble works are little like drops of water but necessary for the forming of a vast ocean; 

they are tiny like grains of sand but how can an enormous desert exist without them…  In conclusion he 

said: “Perhaps I am only a grain of sand, but every grain has its own place, its special role to carry out – 

the sole condition is my awareness of this reality and my unity with all others.” 

Jesus called his first disciples, and he calls all of us now, to follow his steps, to follow his way, to 

build the kingdom of God, beginning here in our family, our parish community, in our Church, and then 

we can spread the kingdom of God throughout the world. 

May God’s kingdom come! 

 

***** 

 

MASS INTENTIONS: from Sunday, June 13 to Saturday, June 19 

 

Sunday      9:30 a.m.    SC   … Barbara Echo (birthday) 

      11:15 a.m.  SM  … Dr. Antonio Jimenez (birthday/repose) 

Monday      8 a.m.         SC   … Collin Dallara (birthday tomorrow) 

Tuesday      No Mass 

Wednesday 8 a.m.         SC   … Christopher Gregorio (for health) 

Thursday     8 a.m.         SM  … Joseph Dallara (birthday) 

Friday       8 a.m.         SC  …  Ray Lemis (repose) 

Saturday       8 a.m.         SM  … Thanh Tran (birthday thanksgiving) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Week Collections: 

 

St. Cecilia 

Offertory $ 1,048.00 

Maintenance $ 230.00 

Total $ 1,278.00 

St. Mary 

Offertory $ 266.00 

Preservation $ 160.00 

Total $ 426.00 

2021 Archdiocesan 

 Annual Appeal: 

 

St. Cecilia 

Goal $ 4,962.00 

Received $ 5,144.00 

We’ve reached the goal 

THANK YOU! 

St. Mary 

Goal $ 3,329.00 

Received $ 1,766.00 

Need $ 1,563.00 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO BARBARA ECHO! 

 

1. There will be the Peter’s Pence Collection next Sunday, June 20 

to support the Holy Father for his ministries throughout the world. 

 

Also next Sunday: 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 

 

2. We continue in our prayers for those who are sick, especially for 

those in our families and in our parish community… 

 


